Natural Sciences Chairs Council

Minutes of the Meeting of February 22, 2010
1:00-2:38 p.m., BI 104

Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Develop a strategic plan for the college, develop the Natural Sciences Museum, external funding for the Peer Advising Center, increase grant activity, invest in service contracts, A/C in the PE building, peer advisor posters to circulate in classes and to post outside of the departments, and update the College website.
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  recruiting CD for the college and departments, increase international exchanges, increase student research opportunities with faculty, initiate the Scherba lecture series, formalize the scholarship and internship process for the College.
Approval of minutes for February 8, 2010.  The minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items
1. Announcements by Chairs.  
Paul – He has met with Dave Polcyn and Dave Maynard regarding lab safety. He still needs to meet with Alan, then he will give a report at the next meeting. 
Cindy – Isla Earth is still seeking people to do 4 to 5 minute presentations. Please contact Cindy if you are interested.
Terry – The department started an annual e-news letter.  Terry inquired about the use of an advisory committee in other departments.
2. Announcements from Administration
a. Open University reimbursement – Per the attachment, CEL will reimburse the departments directly for fall and winter.
b. CSU Health Chairs meeting – Ted chaired the meeting at PDC last Friday.
c. ASI Committees – There is a call out on campus for various ASI committees. Pass this information along to the student clubs to see if there is any interest in getting involved.
d. WASC Reporting – Jenny Zorn is looking for individuals that are interested in working on the upcoming WASC report. Please contact Dean Carlson if you are interested. 
Action Items: 

a.    A student may be prevented from attending class if he/she does not arrive in class within five minutes of the scheduled start time. There was a brief discussion on this item, and then the item was dropped.
Discussion Items:
1.
Scheduling Update - John

a. Spring – Today was the end of priority II registration. John will distribute the numbers tomorrow. Roger Reed factored non-resident students the same way for all of the colleges at 2.15%. The dean wants the chairs to continue monitoring GE courses and if they are filling up quickly to notify him. He will then approach the provost for additional sections if necessary. Rob passed around the enrollment data from the access program he is using to track enrollment daily. There is also a request out for book orders for the spring. Please get the orders in as soon as possible. Students are now able to purchase their textbooks when they are registering for their classes.
b. Summer – Registration starts on May 3rd. The fee schedule has been tentatively approved, but may be changed by the Chancellor’s Office. The fees move up quickly, and then they are capped at the state university fees. The department chairs will be assigned to independent study courses because CEL cannot afford to pay faculty assigned to those courses. There will be no additional stipend for faculty doing advising over the summer. 
c. Fall – We are one week into schedule build. We have one more week for the rooms reserved for our college. John still needs biology to name an instructor for the capstone. There is one-time funding available in the amount of $2 million to cover those classes which we would have had to cancel due to budget cuts. The dean suggested that we build the schedule bigger than the new target that was given and to zero out extra class sections in case we need to open them up later. 
2. 
Committee Reports 
a. Science major for middle school teachers – (Dave P.) No report.
b. Pre-professional major – (Ted) Ted has been unsuccessful in getting a query from Roger Reed. Cindy suggested that the group meet again in the meantime.
3.
Student Orientation (Freshmen and Sophomore) see attachment – SOAR is going to limit the number of sessions that faculty will need to attend. Milton Clark intends to pay for faculty to do the advising for SOAR. There will be approximately 350 students per overnight session and 1800-1900 overall. We will have students for our college for advising during the whole morning of the second day. We will have to provide computer labs during the advising for the students to register on. Computer Science has four labs that have 30 computers each. We will do a college orientation first before breaking off into departments for advising. Advising should go more smoothly because all of the students will have their ELM and EPT scores with them. They will also have a “suggested” schedule. We will need to figure out how to hold spots for these students. Freshmen will not have access to register for fall classes until July. John will run a 317 report for the past two fall quarters on the first day of class and on census day to determine the FTF enrollment in each class. That data will be forwarded to the chairs who will then determine how many slots to hold for the freshmen. A discussion followed.
4.
CNS Associate Dean Position description (see attachment) – The dean incorporated the suggested revisions. He also changed the duties in order of priority. He has not yet spoken to the provost regarding making this a full time MPP position versus a part time faculty position.  
5.
FTES targets Spring 2010, 2010-11 – The dean discussed the new targets for spring and for the upcoming academic year. Rob wants the chairs to review the numbers for spring and to speak to him if they need the numbers adjusted up or down.
6.
Planning for staff and chair vacation time – Now is the time for chairs and the staff to plan to use vacation time in the summer and not accumulate it. Departments have recently been stuck with high amounts of vacation payouts, and they can’t afford it. Rob stated that the college will not bail out any of the departments that have big payouts.
7.
Student Recruitment Items (see attachment) – The dean went over the attachment of student recruitment items that were submitted to President Karnig. Karnig said that the list is not specific enough. He would like names listed of who will be doing the work and the dates that the items will be sent out. The departments need to revise their list with more specific details and forward to the dean. 

7. 
Construction Projects – John
a. Observatory – Grading is still being done, and trenches are being dug for piping. There are scheduled walk-throughs every other week. The next one will be on March 3rd at 11:30 a.m. If you are interested in going on the walk-through, contact John Craig. He also reminded everyone that it is a construction site on the hill and that no one should be up there without prior authorization from CPDC. 
b. Nursing laboratory addition – They are still working on two contracts. We have received a commitment from a funding source for telecomm.
c. Garden near pool and fitness center.  WRI has received $100k from San Manuel Indian Reservation last week for the upper water shed exhibit. They have to break ground by summer, or the donor will pull out. The ceremony will be in late spring. Susan will send plot plans to the chairs. There are water shed internships available for interested students. There were six qualified applicants for the USDA $25k doctoral program scholarship.
d. PE Building air-conditioning.  No report
